AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 21st day of November, 2016
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Christopher Tighe from Colden Park led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Added Item 11C: Animal Control – Raise Adoption Fees Discussion
Added Item 12B: Highway – Purchase Boom Truck Discussion
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,347,488.18 for vouchers 164791 to 165002.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
  6.   ZONING: Stewart Commons

Councilman Presutti recused himself at 7:06 p.m. from this portion of the   

meeting.

             Brian Rivenburgh, Stewart Commons LLC; Richard Rowley, Stewart Commons LLC;               

             RJ Smith, Rand Commercial and Ross Winglovitz, P.E. made a short presentation to              

             the Town Board on June 20, 2016 requesting an amendment to the Town’s Zoning              

             Law.  The Stewart Commons Site which is comprised of four parcels is located at                 

             245 NYS Route 17K (located in the Business B and Airport Overlay A Zoning Districts).  
             This property is identified as Section-Block-Lot: 89-1-25.22; 89-1-26; 89-1-30.2 and                

             89-1-31.  

             The Business Zoning District allows the Stewart Commons Site to be developed                  

             as a business park and will require site plan approval from the Planning Board.                 

             Certain uses that would be allowed within a business park are not allowed within                            
             the underlying Business Zoning District.  The restricted wording of the Town’s                  

             Zoning Law could limit the viability of all uses within the definition of the business                    

             park without a Zoning amendment or a Use Variance.  

             Several meetings were held with the Colden Park neighbors and the Colden Park 

             Homeowners Association is in support of this amendment.  A full Environmental 
             Assessment Form was prepared and Stewart Commons requests that the Town                

             Board consider the petition. 
In connection with its request for a zoning amendment, Stewart Commons presented                 a proposal to fund a corridor traffic study from Governor Drive to Route 747, to support and participate in a “traffic improvement district” for the corridor, to lobby the NYS DOT for improvements, and to attempt to purchase property, assist in any eminent domain proceedings so that its signalized entrance would be across from Racquet Road, in addition to making certain improvements to Route 17K.   
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             Each Board Member voiced an opinion with regard to the proposal, with some of                    

             the Members not in agreement and others stating that unless a corridor study was 
             completed, they could not make a decision.  Stewart Commons representatives                

             departed the meeting without the Board having reached a consensus.  No action                  

             was taken.  
Councilman Presutti rejoined the meeting at 7:45 p.m. 
  7.   SPECIAL DISTRICTS: Benefit Formulas, Assessment Rolls, and Budgets

Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                          

for approving the following Draft Resolutions:   

1.   Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Rolls; Budgets and Benefit                   

      Formula in the Town for all Sewer Districts billed Quarterly: Crossroads;                    

      Meadow Hill South; Meadow Hill North; Algonquin; Gidney; Fleetwood;                

      17K/Union Avenue; Wintergreen.
2.   Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll and Budget/Consolidated      

      Water District.  
 

3.   Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll and Budget for Greenshire 
      Way Highway Improvement Area.  
4.   Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll and Budget for Laurie Lane            

      Highway Improvement Area.  
5.   Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll and Budget for Drainage                

      Districts: Amber Fields; Autumn Ridge; Candlestick Hill; Chesterfield Court;                 

      Cox; Fini; Margate; Mountain Lake; Orchard Ridge; Pinnacle; Stonewall                   

      Estates; Woodlawn Heights and Blue Sky.  
6.   Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll and Budget for Lighting              

      Districts: Colden Park; Consolidated Lighting District; Fleetwood; Orange                      

      Lake and Lakeside.  
7.   Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll and Budget for Nob Hill                

      Sewer District.   

8.   Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll and Budget for Roseton                     

      Hills Sewer District.   

9.   Resolution approving Town; Highways and All Special Improvement Districts              

      Budget.  

           10.   Resolution establishing the Operating and Maintenance Rates of the Town’s              

      Sewer Districts.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the above Resolutions.                  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
  8.   SCHEDULE OF FEES FOR 2017 (Local Law)
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                         

for approving Draft Resolution introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 104              

entitled “Schedule of Fees” of the Town Municipal Code effective January 1, 2017                

and Providing for Public Notice and scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday,             

December 19, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.   
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution scheduling               a Public Hearing on Monday, December 19, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                         

for approving Draft Resolution introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 104              

entitled “Zoning Board of Appeals Fees” of the Town Municipal Code effective               

January 1, 2017 and Providing for Public Notice and scheduling a Public Hearing                  

on Monday, December 19, 2016 at 7:15 p.m.   

· Area Variance for Single & Two Family Residential Use and Accessory Use     $250

· Use Variance for Single & Two Family Residential Use and Accessory User     $250

· All other Area Variances




                            $500

· All other Use Variances






  $750

· Special Permits







  $150

· ZBA Interpretation of Code





 
  $250

· Appeal of Code Compliance Determination




  $250

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution scheduling               a Public Hearing on Monday, December 19, 2016 at 7:15 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      9.
LOCAL LAWS: 

A.    Towing
        Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                  

        for approving Draft Resolution introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 170  

        entitled “Towing” of the Code of the Town Municipal Code and Providing for             

        Public Notice and scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday, December 19, 2016               

        at 7:30 p.m.   The Local Law will update the towing rates and storage charges.

        MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution      

        scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday, December 19, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.  The 
        Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.    Double Utility Poles
        Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for                

        approving Draft Resolution introducing Local Law Creating a New Chapter 90 of          

        the Code of the Town requiring utility companies to remove inactive; broken or 

        replaced utility poles within the Town.

        Highway Superintendent Todd DePew will need time to review the Local Law.   

        More discussions will be scheduled in early January.  
    10.
MARLBOROUGH INTER-MUNICIPAL WATER AGREEMENT: 

A.    SEQR
        Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for                 

        approving Draft Resolution of Uncoordinated SEQR Determination; Inter-Municipal 
        Water Agreement among the Town; the Town of Newburgh Consolidated Water 
        District; the Town of Marlborough and Marlborough Water District for Water 
        Treatment and Delivery and Negative Declaration.  The Town Board determines         

        that the proposed action will not have a significant adverse impact on the 
        environment.
        MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of     

        Uncoordinated SEQR Determination; Inter-Municipal Water Agreement among                  

        the Town; the Town of Newburgh Consolidated Water District; the Town of 
        Marlborough and Marlborough Water District for Water Treatment and Delivery              

        and Negative Declaration.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

WORKSHOP MEETING

NOVEMBER 21, 2016


PAGE 4

B.    Approval
        Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                  

        for approving Draft Resolution authorizing Supervisor Piaquadio to execute the 

        Inter-Municipal Agreement by and among the Town; the Town of Newburgh 

        Consolidated Water District; the Town of Marlborough and the Marlborough               

        Water District.
        MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution    

        authorizing Supervisor Piaquadio to execute the Inter-Municipal Agreement                 

        by and among the Town; the Town of Newburgh Consolidated Water District;               

        the Town of Marlborough and the Marlborough Water District.   The Motion was 
        seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

    11.
ANIMAL CONTROL: 

A.    T-94 Withdrawal (TARA)
       Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for                 

       the canine veterinary services from The Animal Rights Alliance Inc. (TARA) in                  

       the amount of $170.00.
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve using the T-94 account              

                    to pay for the canine veterinary services from TARA in the amount of $170.00.               

                    The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

                    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

B.    T-92 Withdrawal (MDW Feline)
        Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-92 account to pay for                  

        the feline veterinary services from MDW Feline Rescue in the amount of $150.00.

        MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve using the T-92 account              

        to pay for the feline veterinary services from MDW Feline Rescue in the amount               

        of $150.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

                     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
C.    (ADDED ITEM): Raise Adoption Fees Discussion
        Cheryl Cunningham did some research on dog and cat adoption fees with several 

        different municipalities.  Many of the other fees ranged from $125.00 to $300.00                

        to adopt an animal.  Ms. Cunningham is asking that the Town’s fees be raised             

        from $40.00 for cat adoption and $50.00 for dog adoption to a flat rate of $75.00.  
        Senior Citizen fees will remain the same.  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor will 
        prepare a Resolution for the Public Hearing which is scheduled for Monday, 

        December 19, 2016 at 7:45 p.m.
        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve scheduling a Public 
        Hearing on Monday, December 19, 2016 at 7:45 p.m.  The Motion was seconded            

        by Councilwoman Greene.

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
    12.    HIGHWAY: 
A.   Budget Transfers
       Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests the following budget transfers:  


       From



To


       Amount


       Permanent Improvements GIS 
Snow Removal Sand,
     $15,000.00

       Account #5112.408


Salt, Calcium, Etc.







Account #5142.413


       Drainage Operating Supplies
Snow Removal Sand,
       $1,000.00

       Account #5140.466


Salt, Calcium, Etc.







Account #5142.413
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               MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the above budget              

               transfers.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.    


                    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

B.    (ADDED ITEM): Purchase Boom Truck Discussion
               Highway Superintendent Todd DePew would like to purchase a Boom truck as                   

               the one the Town has now recently failed inspection and will be costly to repair.                   

               Mr. DePew will look at the 2017 budget and will discuss at a later meeting.

    13.    ACCOUNTING: 

A.   Transfer from Ref of Property Taxes to Unallocated Insurance
Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval of the following budget transfer.   

This transfer is needed to pay the Town’s insurance deductible regarding Claim 

#172571.

From


           To


     Amount
Ref of Prop Taxes

    Unallocated Insurance                $25,000.00

Acct. #030.1964.0499
    Acct. #030.1910.0499

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the above budget             transfer from the Ref of Prop Taxes Account to the Unallocated Insurance               

Account in the amount of $25,000.00.   The Motion was seconded by Council-  woman Greene.

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                   Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

        B.   Transfer from Miscellaneous Revenues to Equipment
Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval of the following budget transfer.   

The Town received a donation from Entergy for the purchase of a piece of playground equipment in the shape of a firetruck.  The transfer is needed to                    

pay for the equipment and installation.

From


           To


     Amount
Miscellaneous Revenues
    Equipment

                $10,000.00

Acct. #001.0001.2770
    Acct. #001.7310.0200

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the above budget transfer from the Miscellaneous Revenues Account to the Equipment Account in the amount of $10,000.00.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

                    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

14.   ENGINEERING: 

        A.   MS4 Inspections
        Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to have McGoey, Hauser and   

        Edsall Consulting Engineers D.P.C.  perform the field work/reviews for the Town’s  
        MS4 work.   The fee will be passed onto the Drainage district.  

        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve having McGoey, Hauser 

        and Edsall Consulting Engineers D.P.C.  perform the field work/reviews for the 

        Town’s MS4 work.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

                     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


  B.   Summit Lane:  Release of Performance Security
        Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the release of the following 

        performance securities in the amount of $684,481.80 based on the completion                

        of the Stormwater Management Pollution Prevention; Landscaping and Off-Site 

        Improvements by McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers D.P.C.   

        Stormwater Management & Pollution Prevention
-
$415,616.00

        Landscaping




-            $230,480.80

        Off-Site Improvements



-
  $38,385.00    









$684,481.80
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        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the release of the    

               Stormwater Management & Pollution Prevention security in the amount of  

               $415,616.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

                     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

        MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the release of the    

               Landscaping security in the amount of $230,480.80.  The Motion was seconded                  

               by Councilman Manley.

                     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

        MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the release of the    

               Off-Site Improvements security in the amount of $38,385.00.  The Motion was 
               seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
                     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
 15.   RECEIVER OF TAXES: Sewer Relevy

 Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith asked for the Town Board’s consideration for                                

 approving the draft Resolution Levying Unpaid 2016 Water and Sewer Charges                                 

 and Assessments in the amount of $508,877.34.  The delinquent Water and                     

 Sewer accounts are from July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2016.

           Town of Newburgh   
  -
$508,436.86
           Town of Montgomery
  -
       $440.48





$508,877.34
 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene approving the draft Resolution                     

 Levying Unpaid 2016 Water and Sewer Charges and Assessments in the amount                         

 of $508,877.34.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.     
16.   RECREATION: Newburgh Rowing Club 

               President of the Newburgh Rowing Club Ed Kennedy requests permission to station 

               approximately six pieces of rowing and kayaking equipment at Chadwick Lake for                

               the use and benefit of the Town.  The equipment includes: one person boat; one                

               two-person boat; one four person boat and three kayaks.  
               Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo spoke against                

               the proposal.  He has long had a policy against allowing outside boats on Chadwick 
               Lake because of environmental concerns.  Furthermore this Rowing Club is a private 
               organization and we shouldn’t show favoritism.
               Town Engineer James Osborne said we have to take care that zebra mussels are               

               not introduced to the lake, as they can cause great damage by clogging the intake 

               valves to the water treatment plant.  
               The Town Board stated that Chadwick Lake is one of the Town’s major water supplies 
               and believe at this time it is their responsibility to limit the environmental concerns.  

      17.   CODE COMPLIANCE: Reapprove Purchase of Copy Machine
 Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield purchased a Toshiba KIP 700 printer                   

 in the amount of $3,999.00.  Mr. Canfield asked that the cost of the printer be split 
 between five departments: Code Compliance; Engineering; Planning Board; Safety              

 Department and Zoning Board with each department paying 20% of the cost or              

 $799.80 each.  
 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the purchase of the                   

 Toshiba KIP 700 printer in the amount of $3,999.00.  The Motion was seconded by 

 Councilman Presutti.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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     18.    DATA PROCESSING: Purchase of Maintenance Hours

         Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting the purchase of 36.36 computer maintenance  

         hours from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00 and will                               

         be taken out of the Computer Maintenance Account  #001-1680-0497. 
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to purchase 36.36 hours of computer        

      maintenance from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00.  The  

      Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.     
     19.    ADJOURNMENT

       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the regular Town                  

       Board meeting at 8:46 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.     

       Meeting adjourned at 8:46 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk 
     BJM – 11/28/16
